Sandgate Primary School

Coolinge Lane, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 3QU
enquiries@sandgate.kent.sch.uk
Tel: 01303 257280

Headteacher: Mr M Green

17th May 2019 ' ———
Dear Parents/Carers
Our exciting trip is almost upon us and here is all the information you will need:

e The coach will depart from school on Thursday 13" June at 10.15 a.m. so children should
arrive at school at the usual time. On this day only dinner is provided, therefore, please
can all children bring a packed lunch.

e Children can wear their own clothes, but please remember that we will be outside for the
majority of both days so they should dress according to the weather (suntan lotion and hat
will be required if the weather is kind and a waterproof if not). They will also need sensible
footwear as they will be doing the Treetop Challenge at Howletts on one of the days. This
challenge requires children to wear a harness and we therefore recommend that they wear
comfortable clothing that will keep their arms and legs covered to avoid friction burns.

e Bedding will be provided at Port Lympne but children may bring along an extra blanket or
sleeping bag if they wish.

e Children should NOT bring iPads, mobile telephones or any other MP3 players as there will
not be opportunity to use them. However, children may bring a disposable camera. We will
be reminding the children that any photographs taken are for personal use only and should
not appear on any social media outlets. Please can you reinforce this message at home.

e Spending money should be limited to £15.00 (including £3.00 for if they would like a second
turn of the Treetop Challenge).

e On Thursday, children will be provided with a cooked dinner and on Friday they will receive
breakfast and lunch. If you wish children may bring a small, healthy snack to be eaten in
their accommodation.

o Although they will be provided with a carton of juice at lunchtime, please can children bring
their own drinks in re-sealable plastic bottles to be reused throughout the day (no fizzy

drinks please).

o We will arrive back at school at approximately 4.15 p.m. on Friday 14" June (traffic
allowing). We will text if there is likely to be a long delay.

Yours sincerely
Year 5 Team

www.sandgateprimaryschool.co.uk



PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN THIS FORM TO SCHOOL BY: Friday
24 May 2019

YEAR 5 PORT LYMPNE TRIP: 13 — 14 June 2019

CHILD’S NAME:

CLASS:

MEDICAL & DIETARY NEEDS

Please outline any special medical or dietary needs your child has below. Please
include allergies, travel sickness, asthma and/or vegetarian diets. Children will need
to give all regular medication (apart from asthma inhalers) to their teacher before

departure. While at Port Lympne/Howletts your child will need to carry their asthma
inhaler with them at all times.

SPECIAL MEDICAL REQUIREMENTS:

SPECIAL DIETARY REQUIREMENTS:

Parent/Carer Emergency Contact Telephone Number:




